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2012/2013 Board of Directors 
 

Karen Andrie. President 
Loribeth Clark, Vice President 

Lindy  Olechnowicz, President-Elect 
Paula Martin, Treasurer 

Karin Carlson, Recording Secretary 
Sharon Beck, Corresponding Secretary 

Stacey Bierling, Finance Chair 
RaeJean Erickson, Communications Chair 

Julie Haines, Membership Chair 
Dolores Brondyke, Activities Chair 
Debbe Matrone, Member at Large  
Nancy Bierenga. Parliamentarian 

Upcoming Events 
April 
2 NO Book Talk (Spring Break) 
3 General Club Luncheon 12N 
17 BOD Meeting 12N 
18 Evening and American Home 5:30PM 
24 Spring Game Party 6:30PM 
26 Newsletter Articles Due 5PM 
May:  
1  Salad Luncheon       12N  
7  Book Talk            7PM 
9  Evening Group       5:30PM 
15  BOD                                               12N 
16  American Home                     5:30PM 
18 Women of Accomplishment Br      9AM 
23 Past President Brunch       10AM 
26 Club Tour  2-4PM 
30 Garage Sale Drop Off TBA 
31 Garage sale prep TBA 

 Itõs hard to think spring with snow on the ground, but it is sure to be around 
the corner. Along with the thaw we will soon see our work begin on our new boiler! 
Our first down payment has been made and the first step, weather permitting, will 
be tuck-pointing and the installation of a new chimney liner. Thank you to Lindy 
and her committee for a smashing successful Mardi Gras event that has raised in ex-
cess of $8,000, of which a portion will assist and ensure Berthaõs retirement!  
 I would also like to thank Deb Roest, Melissa Slorf, and Toni Seyferth for a 
record-breaking attendance for The Green Eggs and Ham event. We had a line at the 
door for òwalk-insó! Please urge your friends and family to make reservations for 
next yearõs event in advance due to this overwhelming popularity.  
 Along with spring comes spring-cleaning, and I hope you will all keep the 
club in your thoughts as you go through your items to donate for the upcoming 
rummage sale. Please see details in the newsletter for drop off times, or contact chair 
Sharon Beck with questions on donating your unwanted items. 
 The Women of Accomplishment Committee will soon be reviewing nomina-
tions and choosing the award winners.  The award breakfast will be held on May 
18th at 9am at The Greater Muskegon Womanõs Club. Reservations can be made 
with Dianne Buck. Please come and support the special women in our community 
that are making a positive impact for Muskegon. 
 The Art Department chaired by Toni Seyferth is hosting a Board Game 
Night on Wednesday April 24th from 6:30pm to 8:30pm at our club. There will be a 
$5 donation at the door; proceeds to benefit The Greater Muskegon Womanõs Clubõs 
Muskegon Area High School Fine Arts Scholarship. Nominations will be solicited 
through our area school systems, and a scholarship will be awarded in May. Bring 
friends and family and come support our local young artists. We will have door 
prizes and be serving desserts.  If you would like to help with this project please 
contact Toni Seyferth or me.              Continued on page 2 

The Presidentõs Pen                         President, Karen Andrie 
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MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE                   Julie Haines, Chair 

Membership News and Notes: Featuring Dolores Brondyke 
 Dolores joined the Womanõs Club in 1994. She went to Muskegon High School, Hackley Nursing School, and 
the University of Michigan where she was selected as one of 6 nurses to attend the very first Nurse Practitioner   
Program. Dolores was employed by the Visiting Nurses Association, Family Practice of the Muskegon Health Dept.  
 A past GMWC President, Dolores also served as President of Zonta, and of the Church Council of 1st Lutheran 
Church. She has volunteered at her church, the Red Cross, Volunteer Muskegon, and Mercy Community Committee 
in our community, and currently works as an Election Inspector. 
 Professionally, she belongs to the American Nurses Association and Pediatric Nurse Practitioner Association. 
 Doloresõ family is made up of her husband, two sons, three granddaughters, and one great-grandson. 

AMERICAN HOME              Nancy Bierenga, chair 
 

Our April 18 meeting will be the annual combined meeting for American Home and the 
Evening Group. Instead of the usual potluck, weõll have a pizza and salad supper at a 
cost of $5.00 per person. We will need reservations to be sure we have enough food   
ordered. Our presentation will be Spring Flower décor by Angie Wasserman. 
 

Plan now to join us! Call Deb Roest or Nancy Bierenga for reservations. 
 

As requested, here is the Cauliflower Soup recipe served at the March luncheon. 

 

Happy Spring! 

3 c of fresh or frozen cauliflower  
4 T butter  melted in soup pan. 
Add: ½ C diced onion 
stir occasionally until beginning to brown.  
Add: About 6 little carrots, diced fine 

1 stalk celery, diced fine 
Stir occasionally until all are softened  
Add the cauliflower 
Add 1 tsp. dried parsley or cilantro  
1 tsp salt 
Stir together. 

Melt 4 T. butter in small saucepan 
In bowl mix ¾ C flour with about ½ C. milk (I use 
skim) (mixes easily with a whisk 
Whisk that mixture into melted butter. Stir until it 
thickens. Add that mixture to the cauliflower mix-
ture.  
 
Add about 3 C chicken broth . Bring back to a boil. 

Cauliflower Soup 

Presidentõs Pen  conõt 
 For our upcoming luncheon speakers; on April 3rd we will welcome Cynthia Pimm of  
Hospice of Michigan and on May 1st Dave Sipka on The State of our Schools. April will also include 
the presentation of the new Slate of Officers from our Nominating Committee.  In May, at our 
famous Salad Luncheon to be hosted by Community Enrichment, we will be holding our election. 
We are also planning a new informal social hour following our business luncheons for all      
members to get better acquainted, to make new friends, and keep in touch with the old friends!  In 
April we will have a meet the candidates time during this social hour. 

 I hope to see you all soon, Happy Spring!    Karen Andrie  
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Manners and Morals    conõt.  from the book Manners and Morals of Victorian America by Wayne Erbsen 
Dining 
ß Be Punctual   Well-bred people arrive as nearly at the appointed dinner hour as they can. It is a 

very vulgar assumption of importance purposely to arrive behind time; besides the folly of allowing eight 
or ten hungry people such a tempting opportunity of discussing your foibles. (1843) 

ß Thin Bread  At family dinners, where the common household bread is used, it should never be cut 
less than an inch and a half thick. There is nothing more plebian than thin bread at dinner. (1843) 

ß Praising Every Dish It is not good taste to praise extravagantly every dish that is set before you; but if 
there are some things that are really very nice, it is well to speak in their praise. But, above all things, 
avoid seeming indifferent to the dinner that is provided for you, as that might be construed as dissatisfac-
tion with it. (1881) 

Literature and Drama        Toni Seyferth, chair 
Book Talk ~Let's Get Together!!!!                       

Meetings at 7pm  Place to be announced 
 Attendees are asked to bring a snack or beverage to pass. 
Aprilñno meeting due to Spring Break 
May 7ñSafe Haven by Nicholas Sparks, at Paula Martinõs home 

 Days Gone By                  Karin Carlson 
1926 ð 1927 

 As the decade of the 1920's wore on, Muskegon Woman's Club continued to be a vital, vibrant organi-
zation in the heart of the city with a burgeoning membership of 600 strong. Under the auspices of the General 
Federation of Women's Clubs, the ladies  became an integral part of a formidable force of 3,000,000 women 
worldwide dedicated to improving the communities, states, countries, and world in which they lived while 
here at home their clubhouse remained a beacon of civic, social, and cultural life in the community ð its doors 
were open wide six days of every week! In addition to Friday afternoon meetings and Tuesday evening gath-
erings of the Young Women's Guild, Mrs. Temple's Open Door Programs drew hundreds of guests to the club-
house on snowy Sunday afternoons during the months of January and February while on Tuesday mornings, 
members and denizens alike were drilled in the basics of Parliamentary Law under the direction of Mrs. 
Keating during the wintry months of January, February, and March. 
 Yet another opportunity for edification was offered by the Applied Education Committee of the club 
during October, November and December - òa course of lectures by prominent business and professional men 
of Muskegon on topics particularly pertaining to women ð law, banking, investing, general business, etc.ó 
 And yet, in the midst of all of the activity, the ladies continued to mourn the loss of  beloved member, 
Minnie Smith whose absence was particularly poignant at the unveiling of the Minnie Smith Memorial Tablet 
in February of 1926, a memorial that continues to grace the foyer of our clubhouse today. The following year, 
her stately portrait (above the parlor fireplace) was temporarily removed from the clubhouse for exhibition at 
the Hackley Art Gallery next door.  
 The year ended on a somewhat somber note ð for the first time in their history as a federated club, 
Friday afternoon meetings were canceled due to a fire-damaged clubhouse. A blaze apparently started above 
the furnace in the center of the building damaging the basement and first floor at a loss of $6000. Fortu-
nately, the loss was covered by insurance and their displacement but temporary. 
 An interesting foot note to the years, 1926-1927 illustrates the disparity of living then and now when 
considering rental fees.  Then, the cost of an evening ballroom rental was $20 (but only until 1:00 am!) while 
afternoon rental was $12. Tearoom rental (afternoon or evening) was $10 while the parlor could be rented 
for an evening at a cost of $5 and $2 for the afternoon. 
 A reminder, Dear Ladies, that clubhouse tours are scheduled on Sunday afternoons as follows: May 26th, July 
28th, and September 22nd from 2:00 ð 4:00 pm. Please consider donating two hours of your time as a tour guide. A brief 
training for tour guides will be held in April at which time, you will be provided all of the information you need. You 
are also cordially to attend any or all of the tours to learn about our amazing story and become a part of . . . 
Continuing the Legacy. 
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Report and pictures will be available next month. 

Green Eggs & Ham/Happy Birthday, Dr. Seuss! 

Around Town  
[ this section features events from other groups in our area] 

Friends of Art   
April 17 The History of Stained Glass presented 
by Barb Kreuger 
 

Womenõs Division 
May 2 Fashion and Frolic at the Holiday Inn. 
Tickets are $30 each. Call: 231-206-3311 

ß Anyone requiring an Absentee ballot to cast a vote for club officers for 2013-2014 should 
contact Ruth Lofton at (231) 747-6853 or haroldandruthlofton@gmail.com by NO LATER 
than 5:00 pm on April 19, 2012.  Absentee ballots must be returned to the club and post-
marked by April 26 to be counted in the election. The nominating committee will give itõs 
report of nominees at the April luncheon. 

 

ß Our Club will be hosting a Caring for the Caregivers Saturday event on Sept. 21. Nancy Bierenga 
will be chairing the event which will include sessions led by Cynthia Pimm, our April speaker. If you 
are interested in serving on that committee, contact Nancy. If you are or you know someone who is 
serving as a caregiver for a family member, please invite them to put this day on their calendar now 
and find someone else who can help out at home that day. 

This ôN That 

Girl Rising 
April 11  7PM AT Cinema Carousel            
Organized by GMWC member, Penny Cooper. 
Tickets will not be available at the door. To 
reserve, purchase online at http://gathr.us/
screening/2314 or call Penny Cooper at  

April Office Hours   You will be able to access the club during the following times: 
April  3 10:30AMñ2:00PM 
  17 12Nñ2PM 
        18 5:30ñ7:30PM 
  24 7PMñ9PM  
  29 9AMñ10:30AM  

The April collection will be for Mission 
for Area People which provides meds 
and health care for those less fortunate 
and without medical insurance.  Thank 
you for your generosity. 
 

Keep saving the box tops 4 education 
and labels 4 education as this is an on-
going project. 
 

Any questions, please call Carolyn Bo-
wen at 780-3826.   

Philanthropy                   Carolyn Bowen 



Page 5 

Women of Accomplishment 

Please visit our 

website for a 

downloadable 

nomination form. 

There was also a 

form in last 

monthôs issue of 

the newsletter. 

Our Annual Game Day to support the 
scholarship fund will be held on Wed., 
April 24. Put it on your calendar now! 

 
Bring friends. There will be desserts and 

beverages available. Table Games, 
Bunco, Card Games...your choice. 

 
Please consider bringing White Elephant 

gifts to be used as door prizes. 



 

Greater Muskegon Womanõs Club 

280 West Webster Avenue 

Muskegon, MI 49440 

Birthdays 

Weõre on the Web! 
www.MuskegonWomansClub.org 
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Our Mission Statement: 
To promote a high quality of life in the 

greater Muskegon community.  

Our Vision Statement: 
The Greater Muskegon Womanõs Club 

serves the community through: 
 

¶ Education 

¶ The Arts 

¶ Service 

¶ Community Activities 

¶ Scholarship 
 
These aspects are accomplished through a 
combination of social and philanthropic     
efforts and by providing an historic meeting 
place.  

6 Eloise South 
19 Judy Stojak 
24 Bob Scolnik 
 Dolores Brondyke 
29 Dorothy Brink 
 Penny Cooper 

Follow us on facebook! 
www.facebook.com/groups/371185466202/?ref=ts  

1 Pamela Caris 
3 Pat Ackerberg 
12 Florence Bright 
25 Jane Diederichsen 
  Connie Bull 
29 Nancy Bierenga 

Living Green 
What Americans Throw Away: % of  What Could Be: 
            Garbage: 
Paper Products and cardboard 36%  Recycled 
Yard Wastes 20% Landfill for Yard 
Food Wastes 9% Most Composted 
Metals 9% Recycled 
Glass 8% Recycled 
Plastics 7% Recycled 
Rubber and leather goods 3% Recycled 
Other 8% Depending on the 
item, many should be safely recycled or some will end up in 
the landfill. Styrofoam packing materials (peanuts and 
formed) can be brought to NuPak Solutions at 2850 Lincoln 
in Norton Shores between 7AM and 4PM Mon-Fri.  


